LIQUOR LICENSE DISAPPROVAL FORM

Police Department Liquor License Disapproval Recommendation

| Application Information |

Business Name Nu Towne Saloon District | 6 |
Business Location 5002 E. Van Buren Street

| Applicant Name | Rory Kelley [Series Type | 6 |

The Police Department recommends disapproval of this liquor license application for
the following reasons:

A.R.S. 4-210.A.3 states “The licensee or controlling person knowingly files with the department an
application or other document that contains material information that is false or misleading...”

Rory Kelley Is listed as the agent and owner of the Nu Towne Saloon on the state liquor
license application. On the city questionnaire, question 8 asks the applicant to list all
persons having an ownership interest in the business. John Doran was listed. On 9/7/2021
Detective (Det.).Augustine spoke with Mr. Kelley by telephone and inquired about John
Doran listed as owner. She was advised that Mr. Doran was the sole owner of the Nu
Towne Saloon and Mr. Kelley was acting as the agent. Mr. Kelley was advised that he
needed to amend his state application to reflect the new information. To date the ownership
information on the application has not been amended as requested.

Based on the aforementioned reason the applicant has failed to show that they are reliable,
capable or qualified and transfer of the liquor license for this establishment would not be in
the best interest of the community.

This recommendation for disapproval is submitted by: Det. Theresa Augustine 10117
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